# Division newsletter



American Society for Engineering Education

**DIVISION: ENGINEERING LIBRARIES** 

EDITOR: HUGH FRANKLIN (503) 754-4593

DATE: DECEMBER 1988

# **NEWS FROM THE CHAIR**

### I. FOLLOW-UP TO THE ACRL SURVEY

In the last issue of the Newsletter, you may recall reading a letter is sent to ACRL about the survey of academic science and engineering libraries. Emerson Hilker, who is involved with the ACRL project, recently sent the letter which is reproduced in this issue of the Newsletter.

In response to my letter, I also received the one reproduced here from the Oberlin College Library. I have replied to Alison Ricker saying that we would be happy to see the questionnaire. Maintaining good communication with our ACRL colleagues increases the visibility of ELD and opens up new opportunities for collaborative work between our two groups!

### II. ELD MEMBERS' ACTIVITIES AND PROJECTS

### 1989 Conference Planning

Dorothy Byers is doing a fine job of planning ELD sessions at the 1989 Annual Conference. Dorothy reports elsewhere in the Newsletter on her visit to Lincoln, Nebraska in preparation for the '89 Conference.

# **ELD Directory Update**

Linda Musser has enthusiastically taken on the job of preparing the ELD Membership Directory. This publication is a vital link to help members keep in touch with each other. It also contains the Division's By-Laws and a list of Division Officers. Linda updates us elsewhere in this issue!

### Awards Committee Activities

The Awards Committee -- Ann Montgomery Smith, Paige Gibbs and Ray Bohling -- have been working to develop and ELD award and a mechanism for giving the proposed award at the ASEE Annual Conference.

# Division newsletter



American Society for Engineering Education

**DIVISION: ENGINEERING LIBRARIES** 

EDITOR: HUGH FRANKLIN (503) 754-4593

DATE: DECEMBER 1988

### **NEWS FROM THE CHAIR**

### I. FOLLOW-UP TO THE ACRL SURVEY

In the last issue of the Newsletter, you may recall reading a letter! sent to ACRL about the survey of academic science and engineering libraries. Emerson Hilker, who is involved with the ACRL project, recently sent the letter which is reproduced in this issue of the Newsletter.

In response to my letter, I also received the one reproduced here from the Oberlin College Library. I have replied to Alison Ricker saying that we would be happy to see the questionnaire. Maintaining good communication with our ACRL colleagues increases the visibility of ELD and opens up new opportunities for collaborative work between our two groups!

# II. ELD MEMBERS' ACTIVITIES AND PROJECTS

### 1989 Conference Planning

Dorothy Byers is doing a fine job of planning ELD sessions at the 1989 Annual Conference. Dorothy reports elsewhere in the Newsletter on her visit to Lincoln, Nebraska in preparation for the '89 Conference.

# **ELD Directory Update**

Linda Musser has enthusiastically taken on the job of preparing the ELD Membership Directory. This publication is a vital link to help members keep in touch with each other. It also contains the Division's By-Laws and a list of Division Officers. Linda updates us elsewhere in this issue!

### Awards Committee Activities

The Awards Committee -- Ann Montgomery Smith, Paige Gibbs and Ray Bohling -- have been working to develop and ELD award and a mechanism for giving the proposed award at the ASEE Annual Conference.

# **Division** newsletter



American Society for Engineering Education

**DIVISION: ENGINEERING LIBRARIES** 

EDITOR: HUGH FRANKLIN (503) 754-4593

DATE: DECEMBER 1988

### **NEWS FROM THE CHAIR**

### I. FOLLOW-UP TO THE ACRL SURVEY

In the last issue of the Newsletter, you may recall reading a letter! sent to ACRL about the survey of academic science and engineering libraries. Emerson Hilker, who is involved with the ACRL project, recently sent the letter which is reproduced in this issue of the Newsletter.

In response to my letter, I also received the one reproduced here from the Oberlin College Library. I have replied to Alison Ricker saying that we would be happy to see the questionnaire. Maintaining good communication with our ACRL colleagues increases the visibility of ELD and opens up new opportunities for collaborative work between our two groups!

### II. ELD MEMBERS' ACTIVITIES AND PROJECTS

### 1989 Conference Planning

Dorothy Byers is doing a fine job of planning ELD sessions at the 1989 Annual Conference. Dorothy reports elsewhere in the Newsletter on her visit to Lincoln, Nebraska in preparation for the '89 Conference.

# **ELD Directory Update**

Linda Musser has enthusiastically taken on the job of preparing the ELD Membership Directory. This publication is a vital link to help members keep in touch with each other. It also contains the Division's By-Laws and a list of Division Officers. Linda updates us elsewhere in this issue!

### Awards Committee Activities

The Awards Committee -- Ann Montgomery Smith, Paige Gibbs and Ray Bohling -- have been working to develop and ELD award and a mechanism for giving the proposed award at the ASEE Annual Conference.

# Communicating by Electronic Mail and Fax Transmission

Speaking of the Directory, many of us in the Division are using electronic mail services such as Bitnet and facsimile transmission machines, increasing the number of communications channels we use to keep in touch. Personally, I'm finding both electronic mail and the fax machine to be indispensible! If you want to use Bitnet or fax with colleagues, send your mail address or telephone number to Hugh Franklin for insertion in coming issues of the Newsletter!

### **CORRECTION:**

Karen Andrews is the Nominating Committee Chair for 1989/90, not Don Richardson. Karen's address: 10689 Esterina Way, Culver City, CA 90230, 213-559-1848. Bitnet: ECZ5KLA@OAC.UCLA.EDU (that's an "O", not a zero)



# Oklahoma State University

STILLWATER, OKLAHOMA 74078-0375

THE UNIVERSITY LIBRARY

November 10, 1988

James Fries Chair, Engineering Libraries Division Dartmouth College Library Hanover, New Hampshire 03755

Dear Jim:

Please excuse my tardy comments concerning your letter to the ACRL News. I have been very busy completing the second edition of the survey, among other things, and in any event would want to solicit opinions from our committee, which does not meet until January 1989 at Midwinter. I will have your letter at that time and pass along a summary of the discussion.

I am surprised that OSU has not participated in that project. I recall responding to the request while at Wayne State.

Personally, I agree with you in principle, and had hoped to attend the ASEE meeting to discuss such a possibility. However, it's difficult to attend ALA, SLA and ASEE. Perhaps I can make the meeting in Nebraska next year. In any event I will contact you after Midwinter and let you know the results of our deliberations.

Sincerely

Emerson



# OBERLIN

7 November 1988

James Fries
Feldberg Library
Thayer School of Engineering
Dartmouth College
Hanover, N.H. 03755

Dear Mr. Fries:

Thank you for writing to <u>C&RL News</u> with information about the Engineering Libraries Division survey. I have just mailed a questionnaire to liberal arts college libraries, requesting data on science collections and services for science faculty and students. It will be useful to compare data with the Engineering group as well as the ARL group, and I was pleased to hear of the results available from the ASEE.

The results from our survey will be presented at the ACRL conference in Cincinnati. In the meantime, if you are interested in receiving a copy of our questionnaire I would be happy to send it to you.

Sincerely,

Alison Ricker Science Librarian

alison Ricker

To: Hugh Franklin

From: Dorothy Byers

Date: November 28, 1988

Re: For newsletter

UNION LIST

Dorothy Byers has received only a few additions or changes to the <u>Union List of Technical Reports, Standards and Patents in Engineering Libraries</u> thus far from current members of the list or from ASEE ELD members.

Additions/changes may be sent in until February 28, 1989. Dorothy is behind in coordinating with new members of her committee, Jill Rood and Linda Musser to solicit new participants with the present list.

#### ANNUAL CONFERENCE 1989!

Dorothy Byers, program chair for the 1989 Annual Conference in Lincoln Nebraska, reports a successful planning meeting in October. Mark your calendars for June 25-29, 1989. Here are a few notes.

The program promises to be interesting and informative, with sessions and moderators as follows to date:

The popular open forum (Billie Joy Reinhart)
Organizing personal files using software (Hazel Wetts)
Workstations come of age/vendor presentations (Cecilia Mullen)
Using information networks, present and future (Karen Andrews)
Information service to industry/director presentations (Vladimir Borovansky)
Banquet with speaker, a candidate for the Teacher in Space Program (Hazel Wetts)
Other sessions cosponsored by ELD

Computers, workstations and learning (ERM)
The electronic journal (Info Sys)
Strategies for improving student learning (ERM)
Role of workstations in the capstone experience (COED)
DBase IV Workshop on Sunday (Info Sys)

Wednesday 8:30 AM informal tour time at the UNL Engineering Library (won't be listed in program)

In the past ELD has sometimes hosted a wine/cheese get-together Sunday evening. However PIC IV last year began using this time for an all-member meeting to discuss PIC issues/ideas. All members are urged to attend. If you cannot attend but have issues you would like discussed, please send your items to Dorothy Byers. Other divisions in PIC IV are

Computers in Education
Education Research and Methods
Experimental and Lab-oriented Studies
Graduate Studies
International
Minorities in Engineering
New Engineering Educators
Women in Engineering.

PIC IV also began last year hosting an awards luncheon Monday noon. This luncheon received positive response. PIC IV awards include the Carlson Award, the New Engineering Educators Excellence Award, and the Wiley Award for Excellence in Engineering Technology. ELD is also developing guidelines for our very own division award. All ELD members are urged to attend this luncheon, a ticketed event.

Lincoln NB is the home of the University of Nebraska-Lincoln (the conference site) and also the capital of the

To: Hugh Franklin

From: Dorothy Byers

Date: November 28, 1988

Re: For newsletter

UNION LIST

Dorothy Byers has received only a few additions or changes to the <u>Union List of Technical Reports, Standards and Patents in Engineering Libraries</u> thus far from current members of the list or from ASEE ELD members.

Additions/changes may be sent in until February 28, 1989. Dorothy is behind in coordinating with new members of her committee, Jill Rood and Linda Musser to solicit new participants with the present list.

ANNUAL CONFERENCE 19891

Dorothy Byers, program chair for the 1989 Annual Conference in Lincoln Nebraska, reports a successful planning meeting in October. Mark your calendars for June 25-29, 1989. Here are a few notes.

The program promises to be interesting and informative, with sessions and moderators as follows to date:

The popular open forum (Billie Joy Reinhart)

Organizing personal files using software (Hazel Wetts)

Workstations come of age/vendor presentations (Cecilia Mullen)

Using information networks, present and future (Karen Andrews)

Information service to industry/director presentations (Vladimir Borovansky)

Banquet with speaker, a candidate for the Teacher in Space Program (Hazel Wetts)

Other sessions cosponsored by ELD

Computers, workstations and learning (ERM)

The electronic journal (Info Sys)

Strategies for improving student learning (ERM)

Role of workstations in the capstone experience (COED)

DBase IV Workshop on Sunday (Info Sys)

Wednesday 8:30 AM informal tour time at the UNL Engineering Library (won't be listed in program)

In the past ELD has sometimes hosted a wine/cheese get-together Sunday evening. However PIC IV last year began using this time for an all-member meeting to discuss PIC issues/ideas. All members are urged to attend. If you cannot attend but have issues you would like discussed, please send your items to Dorothy Byers. Other divisions in PIC IV are

Computers in Education
Education Research and Methods
Experimental and Lab-oriented Studies
Graduate Studies
International
Minorities in Engineering
New Engineering Educators
Women in Engineering.

PIC IV also began last year hosting an awards luncheon Monday noon. This luncheon received positive response. PIC IV awards include the Carlson Award, the New Engineering Educators Excellence Award, and the Wiley Award for Excellence in Engineering Technology. ELD is also developing guidelines for our very own division award. All ELD members are urged to attend this luncheon, a ticketed event.

Lincoln NB is the home of the University of Nebraska-Lincoln (the conference site) and also the capital of the